
Land Purchase Meeting and Vote, 11/30/2016

The meeting was recorded, CDs are available upon request

I. Scripture & Prayer:  Nehemiah’s Story
II. The Church that Never Sleeps:

a. Define:  Explore and Clarify
b. Develop:  Train and Equip
c. Deploy:  Implement and Become
d. It will take more than 5-600, it will take 1000’s
e. I thought I had big vision, but what you put on the wall (what God is stirring in

your hearts and calling you/us to do) is God-sized!
i. In addition to our need for a youth/young adult space, more classrooms

ii. 24/7/365 Prayer Room, Counseling Center (crisis, recovery, life skills
coaching, Clothing Shelf, Food Bank, Medical Equipment Exchange,
Ministry Training and Equipping College/Training Center, Pre/After
School, Day Care Center, Christian School . . . Ice Cream Truck!

III. Your/Our vision has already outgrown this facility.  In order to maximize this space
(utilize every square inch, bring it up to code, HVAC, elevator, commercial kitchen,
sprinkler system, etc) it would take 2-3 million plus, and that does not add 1 parking
space-actually takes some away.  (This is a 20 yr old building, built with old
technology, inefficient, and not built for our current application-climate, audio, etc.)

IV. We’ve known this for some time (people unable to find parking spots, not enough
meeting rooms, offices, storage, etc.), so after Due Diligence on what it would take
to improve this facility, the search for property began.  After finding a few available
tracts, our leadership team/board came to the body to receive permission to make
offers/negotiate to purchase land.  The vote was nearly unanimous.

a. 57 acres next to the Northern School campus.  An excellent location, but
because of wetland restrictions (1/3 not suitable for building) we made an offer
considerably less (but fair) than what the owner wanted.  It was not accepted
and no counter was offered.

b. 30 acres across from South Mountain Elementary.  Due Diligence revealed that
the development costs (excavation, access to utilities-1.5 million before the 1st

brick could be laid, and potential mine shafts) would be exorbitant and prohibit
the execution of the vision.

c. 40 acres on the corner of US15 and Ore Bank Rd (across from McDonalds and
behind Giant).  Communications with Giant (Ahold Corp.) has stalled.
Furthermore, based on more due diligence, it has revealed that development
costs (road widening expenses for both Ore Bank and Siddonsburg Roads, in
which we would incur) would add greatly to the cost of the land.  Close to 1/3 of
that property is not suitable for building.  Besides, we have not received any
information on asking price.  If they would ask a ridiculously low price for it (tax
benefit) we would gladly add this to our assets.



The following tract of land has emerged as the best option.  It is the most “SHOVEL READY” 
piece we’ve looked at so far. 

d. 40 acres at the corner of Old York Rd and Ore Bank Rd.  An offer has been made 
and ACCEPTED.  Here are the details:

i. Adjacent to the new Dillsburg Town Center that is in Phase 1 of 5 phases, 
as well as significant proposed housing developments.

ii. Approved Road access on both Old York and Ore Bank Roads.  (Turning 
lanes on Old York Rd have already been constructed as well as the cut in 
for driveway to the proposed church entrance).

iii. City Utility access is nearby (This will require boring under Old York Rd,
$20K or less)

iv. Development costs appear to be on the lower end of the scale (large % of 
land is usable, core drillings have revealed little or no rock, no trees to 
clear, etc.

v. First rights to purchase an additional 12 adjacent acres.
vi. Sales agreement is buyer friendly. 

V. The process thus far:  After our inquiry about the property, Lobar (owners)
approached us with an opportunity to purchase the property at a significantly
reduced price if it would include a tax deduction for their company (since we are a
501c3, this is within the tax law).
a. Original selling price was 1.6 million for the 50 acres, however, they reduced the

offer to 1.2 million, giving them a 400,000 tax deduction.  However, this was
definitely more than we wanted to spend on land.

b. We countered with 900,000 (700K less than originally asked).  They did not
accept the offer, so we started to negotiate for less acreage to bring us closer to
our thresh hold.

c. They offered 40 acres for 900K.
d. We countered with 800K for the 40.  They did not accept the offer.
e. After more discussion, the board agreed that because this property was the most

"shovel ready" piece we've looked at, and that so much of the development
costs and  township approvals are already taken care of, that 900K for the 40
acres was fair.

f. Offer was accepted at $900,000 for the 40 acres.
g. They offered a unique sales agreement in order to expedite it before the end of

the year.  They suggested we could make a down payment for as little as 10,000,
and push settlement into next mid-year.



VI. Church Financial Position:
a. For 2016, our Pastoral Staff and Board worked hard at cutting the budget in

order to be more fiscally efficient and positioned for a move like this.  We were
able to save 13-15,000 per month.  We started 2016 with around 100,000
secured in a high interest savings fund, and are ending 2016 with nearly 250,000.
This includes some major improvements made this year (paving the parking lot,
HVAC upgrades/repairs, sound system upgrades, etc., as well as generous giving
to several missions projects and ministries).  We have joined together and
invested in His Kingdom.

b. As a result, we are positioned to currently afford an approximately 2-3 million
dollar phase 1 (includes land purchase, development, and initial building/s), and
that is without entering into a Capital Campaign.

c. Adding a Capital Campaign in 2017 would increase our ability to move quickly
into breaking ground for Phase 1, and into Phase 2.

VII. Q & A:
a. What are the possible plans for this building?
b. How quickly can we get started?
c. What is the overall cost of all Phases?
d. How can I participate/be involved?
e. ?????

VIII. Let’s Pray and Let’s Vote!

—A VOTE WAS TAKEN AND THE PURCHASE OF THE LAND WAS APPROVED.—


